Basic Skills Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:  Wednesday, October 26, 2011                                                                                              Time: 2:15-4:00 PM                                                                                                                                                                                          Location: N1-301                                                                                                                                     Members Present:                                                                                                                                                 Linda Retterath, Sarah Sullivan, Susan Zeisler (BSI Coordinators)                                                                                                                              
Chris Martin  Applied Science
John Spencer  Assessment Center
Daniel Peck  Research
Myo Myint  ESL
Amelia Akers Martin  ASC
Sarah Whylly  ACCESS/AANAPISI
John Dedinsky  Math
Theresa Tran  EOPS
Jonathan Brennan  English
Aaron Malchow  Reading
Discussion Items:

· Introductions including what motivated each member to join the BSI committee.

· Sue pointed out some of the statistics from Ch. 5 of the CCC Task Force on Student Success Report and projected the BSI website on the screen.  

· Group watched and discussed the TED Talk, “The Value of Smiling”.  Sarah pointed out the interactive transcript (click on the tab next to any TED talk) as a resource for using multi-media/multi-sensory input for learning across the college curriculum.  

· Linda shared the history of the BSI Coordinators and explained that the Coordinators should work towards being a self-sustained Academic Senate Committee.  Eventually there will not be Coordinators as part of the BSI grant.  

· Breakout groups were given the task of discussing the following questions (with one member of each breakout group designated as the “recorder” and other as the “reporter” for the whole group):  How do you define “basic skills” students?  How do you define “basic skills” classes?  What are the “basic skills” issues at Mission College?  What are the challenges/rewards of working with “basic skills” students/issues?  What are you most interested in working on this year as part of the BSI committee?
	Notes from the small group of Sue, Amelia, and Theresa Tran (Reported by Sue) 

1. (paraphrased comments on why we joined the Committee) I had taught ESL and saw the need for continued lab support for students. I wanted to make sure there was funding for the Writing Lab.  I wanted to be involved in helping basic skills students succeed.  I wanted to help our college system (faculty, classified employees, administration, and support services) develop and keep system-wide commitments/programs/classes for these students.

2.  Basic Skills students are those students who are taking Basic Skills classes (The pre-collegiate classes that do not transfer), but these students who are not academically prepared for college may be in every class on campus. They may have low self-confidence or anxiety issues.

3.  Basic Skills classes are found in the ESL, Reading, Math, and English Departments. However, basic skills are still being taught in transfer classes.

4.  The basic skills issues at Mission College include the following: 

Students are not placed in the right classes because of faulty placement tests/cut scores/ or lack of enforced prerequisites.

Instructors are passing students on to the next level even though the students have not met the SLO's. 

Departments are afraid to have prerequisites because they fear classes will be cut or enrollment will decrease. Orientation, information competency, and basic skills classes should be taken before students take other classes.

The reputation of the college is on the line.  Students get AA or AS degrees and transfer to four-year universities.  They sometimes fail to achieve junior status because they fail placement exams such as the WST at San Jose State and must take remedial courses all over again.

The college is known as an ESL school.

5.  Challenges:  Working with students who are in transfer courses who do not have the skills needed such as how to read a textbook or a chart, how to speak, write, or understand English.  How can we meet their needs and keep the standards and class expectations high?

 Rewards:  It is rewarding to work with students who may start out with a lack of confidence or skills, but who, through persistence on their part and effective instruction methods and materials, complete or surpass their goals.

6.   We want to work on real solutions and best practices: preparing teachers to teach creatively and purposefully; learning about acceleration and other programs that have worked at other colleges; helping students take responsibility for their education, preparing students for the real world of work, keeping our standards high, so students will recommend our school; and improving our reputation/image.




	Notes from the small group of Myo, Sarah S., Chris and John (reported by Sarah S.)

1. We discussed that BS students can include the following different types of students: native speakers who are underprepared for college level work, ESL students who may be proficient in content in their native languages but not in English, students who need “remediation” in only one area (i.e. – just English or just math) and students who need remediation in all areas.  
2. The label “basic skills” is too broad as the needs of the above noted students may be very different and the efforts at remediation need to be tailored to the specific needs of the group.  

3. We discussed the need for a writing assessment on the placement tests as the MC format does not reveal the significant writing skill needs of many BS students.  

4. Content classes are not generally reinforcing the writing across the curriculum.  This is a problem as BS students are not seeing the connection of BS literacy in content classes.  

5. We discussed the need to “guarantee success” so as to build self-esteem in BS students.  The success needs to be meaningful and tied to real achievement.  We need smaller “markers”/ “success points” to reinforce students’ persistence.  

6. We discussed the “block” many BS students have in math – we need ways to break through this block. 

7. We are interested in an in depth study of students who are succeeding.  What are they doing that works and how can we systematically share this with struggling students?

8. We are interested in working on/capitalizing on PEER study groups for a model of successes/learning for struggling students. 


	Notes from small group of Linda, Aaron and Daniel (reported by Daniel)

1. Reputation: Mission College is a "Basic Skills College" (this may
effect students choice to come or not to Mission; even more importantly
it may create a stigma that students internalize and others apply to
students

2. 2. Basic skills students can be in any class; students have differing
developmental skills needs and often are enrolled in classes before those
skills have improved

3. Do students who have taken Math/English/ESL/Reading at Mission do
better in their transfer level classes than students who haven't?--This
is an empirical question that can be researched

4. A long sequence/cycle of basic skills classes can widen boundaries too
far leading to students not completing

5. Additional data and research needs discussed: student progression
rates through sequences and beyond sequences; are students more
successful in classes with Basic Skills advisories when they have taken
the advisory course; success rates when transferring to SJSU

6. Students in basic skills sections may not have a goal of an award or
transfer; may just want to brush up on skills

7. Complicating factor for many students is a lack of
knowledge/preparation for a college environment (appropriate behavior, 
study skills, etc.)

8. A reward of working with students with basic skills needs is seeing
them achieve skills and improve confidence/take ownership of their education
9. Another reward of working with students with basic skills needs is
that they challenge the preconceptions we have as instructors

Aaron added (via email): 
The only thing I would add is the need for data collection.


	Notes from the small group of Sarah W., Jonathan and …… (Reported by Sarah W.)
Challenges and Needs:

Navigating the nexus of Student Support Services.

Writing challenges. Getting students to read as a means of getting them to share in the classroom.

Language barriers with regard to even taking placement tests.

Difficulty in placing them correctly. 
Many are trying to rush to meet time deadlines and are over placed.

Skipping BS classes and taking transfer level courses. Questions (falsely) the need for BS. Without pre-requisites we give the impression that BS classes aren’t necessary.

Student Empowerment and educator development.

Developing life skills. 

Helping educators be more effective.

Pay attention to current research (brain science, best practices, cognitive science, etc.)


· We reassembled as a whole group and discussed the above small group summaries.  Some of the points from this discussion included:
· Student Services – “too little and too late” with information being disseminated to students.  We need coordination – ideas included mandatory and enforced orientations for new students, a virtual “welcome center” that is clear, manageable and includes “just in time” information for students.  
· PD for counselors and faculty/staff on providing centralized information 
· The need for“degree audit” program software (Daniel P. thinks this is being looked at right now – we should reach out to Dan Sanidad to see if he needs help/input from the committee.  
· Sarah W. reported that Charity says that AANAPISI has significant funding that we must take advantage of (for students’ benefit and to secure future funding).  She will send the list of approved projects to Linda).  
· Mission has a reputation for being a “Basic Skills” college – some members expressed the opinion that this is a good thing, but let’s “get it right” be an institution which graduates students with strong, solid basic skills foundations – to be built upon.  

· Jonathan expressed his desire that the committee focus in upon projects/tangible results to guide our work so as to be effective and efficient this year.

· We discussed the need for an official chair to the BSI committee (as an Academic Senate committee).  Aaron Malchow was nominated, seconded and voted upon to be the chair.  

· Aaron agreed but expressed his wish to meet with the coordinators to agree on parameters, the relationship between the coordinators and the chair, etc. 
· The coordinators will meet on Wednesday, November 2 at 3:30 to debrief, plan and determine a time to meet with Aaron regarding above noted items.  
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